
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 

July 12, 2022 

Dear Taylor Scott Amarel, 

This is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 7/23/2019, for the following 
records: 

FOIL-2019-002-00569 “To Whom It May Concern: 

Pursuant to the New York Freedom of Information Law, I hereby request the following records: 

I would like to obtain all emails sent to, from, or copied to current mayor Bill de Blasio containing any of the 
following non-case-sensitive key-strings "Gary Barnett", "Extell Development Corporation", "Ric Clark", 
"Brookfield Properties", "Joseph Moinian", "Moinian Group", "Larry Silverstein" or "Silverstein Properties", from 
January 1, 2015 to January 1, 2016. 

The requested documents will be made available to the general public, and this request is not being made for 
commercial purposes. 

In the event that there are fees, I would be grateful if you would inform me of the total charges in advance of 
fulfilling my request. I would prefer the request filled electronically, by e-mail attachment if available or CD-ROM 
if not. 

Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation in this matter. I look forward to receiving your response to 
this request within 5 business days, as the statute requires. 

Sincerely, 

Taylor Scott Amarel 

Upload documents directly: 
https://https://www.muckrock.comhttps://accounts.muckrock.com/accounts/login/?next=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.
muckrock.com%2Faccounts%2Flogin%2F%3Fnext%3D%252Faccounts%252Fagency_login%252Foffice-of-the-
mayor-3073%252Fnew-york-mayor-emails-with-developers-
77369%252F%253Femail%253Dkgopal%252540cityhall.nyc.gov&url_auth_token=AAATZJuQiTT-Kov-Yy4-
BX5AgIs%3A1hpxQJ%3AgnfVFOiSQE3Y0gH16vpPZ1fgHFI” 

On June 2, 2022, the Mayor’s Office sent you a notice requesting confirmation within 30 calendar days of whether you 
are still interested in receiving the records responsive to your request that are disclosable. As of the date of this notice, we 
have not received a response. Accordingly, we are considering this request withdrawn and will close the Open Records 
request. If you decide to pursue this FOIL request at any point, please contact the Mayor’s Office through the Open 
Records portal and we will re-open your request. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Waller 
Associate Counsel
MWaller@cityhall.nyc.gov 


